
 

                

HISTON AND IMPINGTON JUNIOR SCHOOL 

NEWSLETTER 
 
Dear Parents/Carers             12th July 2019 
 

 
PTA Event ï Today, Friday 12th July 5:00 ï 7:30pm 
 
We are looking forward to the PTA summer event this evening.   
 
We hope it will be an enjoyable evening and help to raise some funds which 
will benefit the children at our school. 
 

 
 
Staffing News 
 
We are very pleased that Mr Colin Gilbert will be joining our staff team as caretaker. He is hoping to 
move into the house at the weekend and will then start work next Tuesday. We look forward to 
welcoming him to HIJS. 
 
We have some members of staff who are leaving us at the end of this academic year.  
 

- Mrs Linda Bell, who has been a teaching assistant at our school for 26 years, is retiring. She 
has worked with many children over this time and we will miss her. We wish her a happy and 
healthy retirement. 

- Mrs Tyler from the Office is also leaving us. She is moving to a similar job in a school that is 
much closer to her home. We have appreciated all her input during this academic year. 

- We have four members of the teaching team who are moving to different CPET schools. Miss 
Sibley and Mr Cantle are moving to Somersham; Mrs Mathers and Miss Johnson are moving 
to Trumpington Park. Although we will miss them at HIJS, they remain part of the CPET team 
and we will still be working with them. 

 
We have three new teachers joining us in September ï Miss Hardy, Mr Staplehurst and Mrs Beal. 
We look forward to them joining the HIJS team.   Miss Goddard, who was a Year 2 teacher at the 
Infant School, also joins our teaching team at the Junior School as she returns from maternity leave.  
 
 
 
 
 



 
 

 
 
Our class structure for 2019 ï 2020 is as follows: 
 
Year 3      Year 4 
3GH Miss Grace Hardy    4MW Mr Malcolm Watson 
3SG Mrs Sam Goddard    4RB Miss Rosie Burns 
3JB Mrs Jemma Batters    4FS Miss Frances Sturgeon 
3LG Mrs Jo Lillicrap/Mrs Sue Gilbey  4AS Mr Andrew Staplehurst 
 
Year 5      Year 6 
5CB Mrs Cath Beal    6JK Mrs Jasdeep Kaur 
5HA Miss Holly Andrews    6BA Miss Beth Allen 
5DB Mr Dave Browning    6IH Mrs Shona Inman/Mrs Amy Hilton 
 
 

 
 
Move Up Morning ï Tuesday 16th July 
 

On Tuesday 16th July, the children will find out who their new teacher will be for next year and will 
then spend part of the morning with them in their new classroom for next academic year.  The new 
teachers will be joining us and we hope the children will have an enjoyable morning.  
 
After school on the same day, between 3:00pm and 4:00pm, there is an opportunity for you to meet 
your childôs new teacher and visit their new classroom. 
 
In September there will further opportunities for you to ómeet the teacherô, including at the Curriculum 
Information Event which will take place early in the new term. 
 
 
End of Academic Year Reports 

You will have received your childôs report today.  It provides you with information 
about your childôs learning this year.  Please return the enclosed reply slip to 
acknowledge receipt of the report. 

Thank you. 

 

Safety Walking Home 
 
We have been made aware that a pupil from Cottenham Village College, 
who was walking home on their own, was stopped by a passing car with 
the implied intention of asking the pupil to get into the car.  Please be 
aware of this incident if you have older children who walk home on their 
own.  Thank you. 
 

 

  



 

Mini Olympics 

On Monday 8th July, all of Year 5 went to I.V.C. for an exciting morning of athletic activities. The 
events that we completed ranged from shot put to a 600m run. As we took part in each activity, we 
were awarded bronze, silver or gold depending on how we got on. Overall, we all had a phenomenal 
time and weôre looking forward to more sporting activities next year. 

 

Cambridge Trips 

On Tuesday 9th July and Thursday 11th July, 
Year 5 went into Cambridge to study tourism in 
the city centre. Throughout the day, we did 
various activities like going to the Zoology 
Museum, surveying tourists on Kingôs Parade, 
mapping Market Square and counting footfall in 
different locations. The Zoology Museum was 
amazing and we learnt lots more about Darwin, 
who we had studied earlier this year. One of the 
strangest facts that we learnt in the museum was 
that a giraffeôs heart can be up to 60cm long! 
Next week, we are looking forward to creating a 
leaflet about tourism in Cambridge using all of 
our findings. 
 

 
As an unexpected surprise, 5HA were making 
their way back to the coach when we joined a 
waiting crowd. It turned out that the Queen was 
leaving her lunch appointment at Queenôs 
College to make her way to the new Papworth 
Hospital. We were very excited to be able to see 
her drive past us! 
 
 

 

 

Year 5 team  

 

 

A Trip to Wimbledon 

On Monday 8th July, a group of 10 children from Year 5 and four members of staff enjoyed an 

excellent day of tennis at Wimbledon. During the day everyone had the opportunity to watch 

matches on both Court 2 and Centre Court. There was also some time to soak up the atmosphere 

on óThe Hillô, visit the óHall of Fameô and watch tennis on the array of courts on the site.  

Thank you to everyone for making it a successful trip. 

 

 



      Year 6 Performance of Bugsy Malone 

This week, Year 6 have performed their production of Bugsy Malone. The children worked extremely 

hard to bring the show together and put on fantastic performances full of singing, dancing and acting 

to wowed audiences.  

Well done Year 6! 

 

 

Sports Day ï Monday 15th July   

On Monday, we look forward to our annual Sports Day. The 
children are looking forward to competing in their houses to 
win as many points as possible. Which house will be victorious 
this year? 
 
Sports Day for all children in Years 3 and 4 will begin at 9.30am. The gates to the playground will 
open at 9:20am. 
 
Sports Day for all children in Years 5 and 6 will begin at 1:45pm. The gates to the playground will  
open at 1:35pm. 
 
We hope to see as many parents/carers that are able to make it. 
 
 

Water Bottles and Hats/Caps 

Given this current warm weather, please make sure that your child is bringing a named 
water bottle to school each day so that they can stay hydrated. A named hat or cap that 
they can wear outside is also beneficial for the children when they are outside. 

 

   Helping the School Office 
 
As this time of year is incredibly busy for us all, the School Office would be very grateful if children 
and parents/carers could remember everything needed for the school day to run smoothly, ie 
swimming costumes, PE kits, hats, lunchboxes, snacks, water bottles and homework. 
  
Thank you for helping us with this. 
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Lost Property 

 
Once again we have accumulated a mountain of lost property.  Please look in 
the Lost Property box ï which will be out in the car park at the end of the school 
day from next week ï to retrieve anything that belongs to your child. 
 
 

End of Term School Dinner Accounts 

 
Please ensure all dinner payments are paid up to date regularly.   
Debt cannot be carried over to the Autumn Term 2019. 
 
As credit balances are unable to be transferred by ParentPay to Impington Village 
College, Year 6 parents will need to make sure that they monitor their childôs 
accounts to ensure the account balance is correct at the end of the term. 

 
If you have any queries, please contact Jo Taylor in the School Office. 
 
We are now running towards the end of this academic year, we would be grateful if you could  
ensure all dinner accounts are up to date ï please donôt wait to be asked. 
 
 
 
 
Next Friday will be our last newsletter of this academic year. 
 
Have a lovely weekend. 

 

Lesley Birch        Helen Lorimer 
Executive Principal      Headteacher 
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New dates added to the Calendar will be highlighted in green. 
Orange represents holiday dates 

 
Summer term 2019 
 

Next week: 

Sports Day       Monday 15th July 
        Years 3 & 4 ï 9:30am (Gates open at 9:20) 

        Years 5 & 6 ï 1:45pm (Gates open at 1:35)  

Meet your óNew Teacherô morning   Tuesday 16th July 
Year 6 Grafham Water Trip    Wednesday 17th ï Friday 19th July 
   

 
Year 6 Leaversô Disco     Tuesday 23rd July 
Last Day of Term                               Wednesday 24th July  
 

Autumn Term 2019 
 
Staff Training Day      Tuesday 3rd September  
Autumn Term Opens     Wednesday 4th September 
Half Term Holiday      Monday 21st - Friday 25th October 
Staff Training Day      Monday 28th October 
Autumn Term Closes     Friday 20th December 
 
Spring Term 2020 
 
Staff Training Day      Monday 6th January 
Spring Term Opens      Tuesday 7th January 
Half Term Holiday      Monday 17th - Friday 21st February 
Last day of Term for Children    Thursday 2nd April 
Staff Training Day/Spring Term Closes   Friday 3rd April 
 
Summer Term 2020 
 
Summer Term Opens     Monday 20th April 
May Day Bank Holiday     Monday 8th May 
(changed from Monday 4th May to mark 75th Anniversary of VE Day) 
Half Term Holiday      Monday 25th - Friday 29th May 
Staff Training Day      Friday 19th June 
Summer Term Closes     Tuesday 21st July  
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An exciting summer competition launched this week and is open to Cambridgeshire 
children who have just finished Years 3, 4 and 5 to celebrate the power of imagination and 
encourage everyone to reduce and recycle as much as they can.  
 
Get your children to use their imagination to create a story of how everyday recycling is 
transformed into something new. The more fabulous the better! The winning story will get 
made into a video by professional animators with the help of its author and their whole 
class. There is also a prize for a whole class visit to the Waste Management Park in 
Waterbeach.  
 
We are also running five FREE workshops that are being run by professional animators 
Breadcrumb Media. Learn how animated films are made and create your own short 
animation using the Stikbot app. Places are limited so book at the library or email 
your.library@cambridgeshire.gov.uk : 
 

Library Date  Time  

Wisbech  Tuesday 30th July 10.30am -11.45am 

Cambourne  Tuesday 30th July 2pm - 3.15pm 

Ely  Wednesday 31st 

July 

10.30am -11.45am 

Arbury  Wednesday 31st 

July 

2pm - 3.15pm 

St Ives  Friday 2nd  August 10am -11.15am 

 

The competition runs 8 July to 20 September. To find out more visit 

www.recap.co.uk/spaceforchange   For more information email 

wmt@cambridgeshire.gov.uk  
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Building Confidence: Managing Your Childôs Worries A 

workshop for parents/carers of primary age children 

 
 

ǒ Does your child often feel scared or show 
physical symptoms of worry? 

ǒ Are their worries making it difficult for them 
todo things they want to do? 

ǒ Are you struggling to know how best to 
help? 

 
Join us to learn more about worrying in children and what parents/carers 

can do to help build their confidence. 
 
Date Time  Location 

Monday 12th August 
   

1pm to 3.30pm Larkfields Community Centre, High Barns, Ely CB7 
4SB 

Friday 16th August  9.30am to 12pm Allen Room, Huntingdon Youth Centre, Sallowbush 
Rd, Huntingdon PE29 7AF 

Monday 19th August  1pm to 3.30pm Queen Mary Centre, Queens Rd, Wisbech PE13 
2PE 

Friday 23rd August  1pm to 3.30pm Main Hall, Old Blue school (behind church) 
Eastgate, Cambourne, CB23 6DZ  

 
 

Places are limited and will be allocated on a first come first served basis. 
 
Please speak to Helen Ashcroft, Early Help Assistant Manager, on 01954 286001 / 
286012 to book a place.  
 
Or email helen.ashcroft@cambridgeshire.gov.uk  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


